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Alexandra Suh
03/28/2022 12:05 PM
19-0229

My name is Alexandra Suh. I am executive director of KIWA. I
live and work in CD10. I want to express my strong support for
the LA Fair Workweek Ordinance (FWW). Our retail and grocery
workers deserve access to high quality jobs and scheduling
stability that affords them a good quality of life, positive work-life
balance, dignity, and respect. We look forward to Los Angeles
joining other major cities that have passed fair scheduling
policies, including New York City, San Francisco, Seattle,
Philadelphia, and Chicago. Our essential workers in the retail and
grocery industry should not have to keep facing the same
challenges that they did prior to the pandemic. Thank you.
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Cipra Nemeth
03/28/2022 03:49 PM
19-0229

My name is Cipra nemeth and I live in CD 5, [ want to express
my strong support for the LA Fair Workweek Ordinance (FWW).
Our retail and grocery workers deserve access to high quality jobs
and scheduling stability that affords them a good quality of life,
positive work-life balance, dignity, and respect. We look forward
to Los Angeles joining other major cities that have passed fair
scheduling policies, including New York City, San Francisco,
Seattle, Philadelphia, and Chicago. Our essential workers in the
retail and grocery industry should not have to keep facing the
same challenges that they did prior to the pandemic. Thank you.



Name:

Date Submitted:

Council File No:

Comments for Public Posting:

Communication from Public

Jon Zerolnick
03/28/2022 06:22 PM
19-0229

Councilmembers: I am writing to express my strong support for
the LA Fair Workweek Ordinance (FWW). Thank you for your
hard work and attention to this issue. As you doubtless know from
the research by know, unfair scheduling practices -- especially in
retail -- have been linked to a host of negative health and
economic outcomes for workers and communities. [ have been
surprised that L.A. -- which is so often a standard-setter when it
comes to worker protections -- has fallen so far behind other
major U.S. cities on a fair scheduling policy, a policy already
shown to be effective. Please move forward so that our gratitude
to "essential workers" is material, and not simply "thoughts and
prayers." Thanks, Jon



